Our Case Number: ABP-314724-22

Pleanala

~Transport Infrastructure Ireland (Til)
Parkgate Business Centre

Parkgate Street

Dublin 8

Date: 22 November 2022

Re: Railway (Metrolink - Estuary to Charlemont via Dublin Airport) Order [2022]
Estuary through Swords, Dublin Airport, Ballymun, Glasnevin and City Centre to Charlemont, Co.

Dublin

Dear Sir / Madam,

| have been asked by An Bord Pleanala to refer further to the above-mentioned proposed development
which is before the Board for consideration.

The Board in exercise of powers under section 41 of the Transport (Railway Infrastructure) Act, 2001, as
amended, and having regard to the matter which was brought to its attention relating to Appendix Ag-2-
M Traffic and Transportation Assessment - St. Stephens's Green Station which was inadvertently
omitted by Transport Infrastructure Ireland from the EIAR which accompanied the application (as lodged
on the 30th September, 2022) the Board is of the opinion that further public notice is required outlining
the nature of the omission and allowing a period of not less than 6 weeks for submissions/observations
to be made. The public notice should include information relating to the locations where the
documentation may be inspected (same locations as per the application).

The applicant is also required to again notify the same landowners and prescribed bodies (as per the
original application) and ensure that a minimum period of not less that 6 weeks is allowed for the making
of submissions/observations by the said bodies. The notices should include a sentence that any person
who has already paid the observer fee of €50 need not do so again in respect of a
submission/observation.

Please ensure that the last date for receipt of submissions/observations to the Board is the same for all
such notices and letters to landowners and prescribed bodies.

Please note that in accordance with section 251 of the Planning and Development Act, 2000, (as
amended), the period beginning on 24th December and ending on 1st January, both dates inclusive,
shouid be disregarded for the purposes of calculating the last date for lodgement of submissions or
observations

If you have any queries in relation to this matter please contact the undersigned officer of the Board.

Piease quote the above-mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference number in any correspondence or
telephone contact with the Board.

Teil Tel (01) 858 8100

Glao Aititil LoCall 1890 275175

Facs Fax (01) 872 2684 64 Sraid Maoilbhride 64 Marlborough Street
Laithredn Gréasain  Website www.pleanala.ie Baile Atha Cliath 1 Dublin 1

Riomhphost Email bord@pleanala.ie D01 Va2 D01 vVag2




Yours faithfully,

Niamh Thornton
Executive Officer
Direct Line: 01-8737247
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